Jimmie Eggers

Superintendent/Principal

November 20, 2020

Our Marcum-Illinois Families,

We have some updates for you regarding in-person learning at Marcum-Illinois school. On November 18, the Marcum Board met and voted to keep all students learning in person. There will be a follow up meeting on November 24th. Please look at the following list to see how it applies to you and your child/children:

All Families

- The Governor's order on November 16th requires all our students to wear face coverings.
- **CHROMEBOOKS WILL BE SENT HOME FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2020 AS A PRECAUTION.** We are still planning on in-person learning. We are sending them home in case we get an order from the county or state that we must transition to distance learning.
- If there is any change in our status for in person instruction, we will notify you immediately.
- Please be prepared for possible closures of grade level cohorts. The numbers of cases in Sutter County continues to rise. You may receive short notice of closures.

Grades TK-5th

- All students will be wearing facial coverings (We are awaiting further guidance from the state)
- Please have your student bring their Chromebook and charger on Monday, November 30th.

Grades 6th-8th

- Plan on returning on Monday November 30th unless you have been notified by the school.
- Please have your student bring their Chromebook and charger on Monday, November 30th.

The safety of your child, and their opportunity to learn is our top priority. We will continue to provide the best instruction we can whether it is in person or online.

You and your family may have specific questions that have not been answered in this letter. Please feel free to reach me by email or by cell phone so that I may answer those questions. My number is (530)777-8016.

Sincerely,

Immie Eggers

Superintendent/Principal